      Year 6 Newsletter      February 2020

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome back after a well-needed half term break. As we face a rather short half term, we have a lot get through, so the children are going to have a busy few weeks ahead of them!
I look forward to meeting with you all at to upcoming parents’ evenings to discuss your child’s progression. I have to say that the children have been working incredibly hard and have been rising to the challenges of the Y6 curriculum. I hope that this continues over this half term. 
Here are a few details me of the curriculum we will be studying this half term:
	Literacy
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· Over this half term the children’s writing will be linked to our class read ‘The boy at the back of the Class’.
·        We will also study the life and work of Martin Luther King, Harriet Tubman and Rosa Parks and the Black Freedom Movement in the USA.

·         We will also continue with our comprehension and reading development to ensure the pupils have the opportunity to read a wide range of texts. 


	
	Maths
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In mathematics this half term we will study:
· Ratio and conversion methods.
· Volume

· Radius and diameter

· Area & perimeter
· Co-ordinates

· Problem solving and application

The children will also continue to develop their arithmetic skills on a daily basis. 
	
	Science
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Forces In Action
· The impact of different forces in actions

· How and why up thrust occurs in water
· How streamlining affects moving objects.
Light

· How we see

· How shadows are formed

· The suns apparent movement across our skies.


	I.C.T.
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Spreadsheet Modelling

· In this unit children learn to use a spreadsheet to explore a mathematical model. 

· Children will also be taught to use formulae in spreadsheets.

	
	Geography
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South America

·  We will study the 13 countries in South America, their geographic position on the globe, their climate, time compared to GMT and historical settlements.
Our main study will be of Brazil and in particular The Amazon Rainforest.
	
	Art/D.T. 
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· Our profession artist will continue to teach the children, focusing on line, pattern and creating 3d models.


	Physical Education
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· Indoor and outdoor games lessons will start again this half term – every Friday afternoon. Pupils just need a t-shirt, shorts and black pumps. 
· As the weather is still rather chilly, they should also bring a hoodie or warm jumper to wear outside, thank you.
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SATs Revision
As time moves towards our wonderful examinations, the pupils will be given extra study sessions to help prepare them for the end of key stage tests. Additional booster sessions will take place 2 afternoons per week where I will work with individuals/small groups to help develop specific needs. 
	
	R.E. 
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Buddhism

· We will study the teaching of Prince Siddhartha and the basic principles of everyday life as a Buddhist.
· These belief and understandings will be compared to other religions.
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Reading 
Please ensure that your child regularly reads at home as reading is absolutely essential and will be part of the children’s regular homework.  This practise helps improve their fluency, expression and also feeds back into their written work, fuelling their imagination and helping with spelling and punctuation. Also, please focus on the many different sentence styles and starters within a book as this too helps them with their writing.
We have a dedicated focus on vocabulary in class so if your child should come across anything interesting or anything that they do not understand, please send the word in to me.
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The children are continuing with My Book Blog. Most children have now read a good range of books since September and I will continue to monitor this each week. We have also started a class novel called, ’The boy at the back of the class’ which links to our writing about refugees and asylum seekers. 
Homework
The children in Year 6 receive several pieces of homework every week, these include:

10 spellings every Monday (tested on the following Friday), daily reading tasks and it is vital that they keep up their CGP revision books. Every child in the class has them! If your child should come across something that they are unsure of, they should let me know and I will pick up on these misconceptions during those extra booster sessions. 
I would also like to set the children a Homework Task for this half term – to be handed in and presented during the last week of this half term. I would like the children to create a presentation about The Triangular Slave Trade. I have given the children an additional sheet with information on but should they need another, please get them to ask me. This project will enhance their learning and their writing after the Easter holidays. 
Many Thanks in advance for your support and encouragement and I hope that this proves to be a rewarding and positive half term for your children.
As always, if you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at school.
Many Thanks
Mrs K. Walker
